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Townsend, Erle

From: PAUL BREEN <paulbreen8@aol.com>

Sent: Thursday, February 1, 2024 9:47 PM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: Comment on Chapter 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars II Program (Reposting)

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click 

links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 

Adoption of the proposed rule  will result in the creation  of a new problem tor Maine voters,  

namely the establishment by fiat of a requirement that cars using gas engines will not be 

offered in the state. 

 

The result will be  that voters willk be offered electric vehicles  which are 20 to 30% more 

expensive than gas models. have limited range and are more expensive to repair. 

 

The state should let the market drive the solution. 

 

In addition ,  the Board might consider adding a new rebate aimed at the  purchase  of hybrid  

electrtic cars models  deliver 500 miile range . 

 

The proosed rule should be put  on the  ballot at the next election to allow the voters to 

decide the resiklution of the issue. 

 

Paul Breen 

Kittery 


